

# PTG Meeting Minutes: November 18th, 2021

Meeting called to order at 6:02pm

October minutes approved by Cathy and Christy

**Attending:** Jessica Basta, Christy Parker, Jana Wieland, Cathy Tilkins , Joelle Hendry, Wes Balcom, Sharon Ellis, Rebecca O'Hara, Shannon Pierce, Rachael Kelley, Ashley Latremore, Samantha Peter

**Principal Report:** Presented by Joelle Hendry

- Parent/teacher conferences today and tomorrow
- Kids working on ornaments for light up Pulaski, will be walking to the park to decorate the trees
- Chorus concert for 4th and 5th grade on December 9th, virtual event live streamed, pre-k thru 3rd grade on December 16th, also virtual, December calendar going home soon with upcoming events

**Teacher Report:** Rachael Kelley has nothing to report

- Jess asked Rachael to send out an email to teachers reminding them to submit their mini grants, Jana will work on a print out with step by step instructions for the teachers

**Treasurer Report:** Presented by Jana Wieland

- Mini sessions made \$978.57, Cathy caused a Venmo fee of \$1.43 so she is paying that back
- Craft night made \$780.00, next month a deduction will be made for \$130 for supplies
- Random \$20.00 misc. donation Wes brought in
- \$21,903.41 is currently the balance in the check book
- Wes and Christy approved the budget

**Old Business:**

- Wes has been working on Bob Johnson donation of \$500.00, trying to figure out when would be the most beneficial time to use their name as a sponsor, there is a poster they want to hang in the faculty lounge
- Toy sale starting tomorrow night, Kate and Jess have started dropping off toys and there is a lot, they will start cleaning them tomorrow. Jess sent out a message for

volunteers and it seems to be covered at this point. Wes and Sharon have wrapping paper to donate.

- Apparel store through squad locker is up and running. It's pricey so not running it as a fundraiser, just offering to families as a buying option for Pulaski apparel, open year round. Ship right to families and no need to sort and distribute.
- Raffle calendar, Sam, Wes and Cathy are working on getting donations for that, maybe make a post on facebook asking for possible donations.

### **New Business:**

- craft night, possible winter craft by Ashlee Krebs, Jess will reach out to her about that
- Paint and Sip night, Shooting for February or March? A lot going on with the raffle calendar, craft night and spring Minis, Jess will reach out to Kiersten Jennings about that.
- Wes said Julie talked about porch minis as opposed to a holiday themed photo like Easter, so it could be on their porch or in their yard. There were some issues with lighting at Selkirk so we may need to consider that when choosing our next location. Possibly doing in April so they can be used as gifts for Mother's Day
- Bushel and a Peck wont be happening this year, may still just do a small post on facebook about it without sending anything home
- Square One Art in march
- Color run in May and June
- Paint night outside in the spring for the kids? Possibly get the Hefti's to donate a tent?

Meeting adjourned at 6:27pm

**Next Meeting:** January 13th, 2021 (NO December Meeting)

Minutes submitted by Samantha Peter, Secretary